
LEAGUE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

Mobberley 7.30 31/01/22
1 - Attendance:
· League Officers:

· Chairperson: Andy Long (AL)
· President: 

· League Secretary: Mark Newall (MN)
· Treasurer: 

· Competition / Trophy Secretary: David Taylor (DT)
· League Clubs:

· Mere: Richard Owen
· Mobberley: Mark Newall (MN); Dave Rainford
· Shaw Heath: Scott Marshall
· Tatton: David Taylor (DT); Andy Long (AL); Ashley Parker
· Wilmslow Cons: Matt Dale
· Morley Green: Paul Hart
2 - Apologies for absence
· David Nuttall

· Alan Williams
· Darren Taylor

· Mike Sullivan
· Rob Clarke

3 - Minutes of last meeting
· MN had previously published details of the last league meeting and EGM on the league stats site. Also done the same for the AGM minutes and formation meetings.
· Proposer as to them being a true and accurate representation - DT, Seconder RO
4 - Items arising from the last meetings (not agenda listed)
Ongoing Items from previous meetings:
MN had previously asked the captains to look at a collection for Tony. Will ask again and look to have something returned to me within 2 weeks.
An idea already discussed with Tony is to rename the Jay Trophy as the TC Jay Trophy – this was unanimously agreed with immediate effect. 
Naming the leagues premier singles trophy after Tony (a former winner) would be a fitting tribute. The ‘Jay’ continues to be in the name of the trophy which is something that I’m sure Tony would approve of a keen historian of the league.
Tony and Mike Roylance are planning a trip to Sheffield to see the world championship qualifiers. Would be nice to be able to put the collection toward paying/contributing to this but any other ideas would be appreciated.
MN has asked the reps to go back to the captains and finalise the collection within 2 weeks. Mn to send reminders out on whatspp for the individual captains to see.

On the subject of Tony – he has contacted me with updates on the history of the league – MN to try and look at getting the website updated this week. The updates from Tony are much appreciated and a timely reminder before the collection of how much he has contributed over the years and also continues to contribute.
Update on stats for bye players as MN had pledged to keep a track of this.
Bye players have won 18 and lost 23.

For those players on the first frame of the night – they also won 18 and lost 23 so they are no more likely to win/lose.

In terms of points they do an average of exactly 3 points per frame better in the second frame than the first so a very slight advantage. 

Last 8 weeks there have been 12 bye players.

First 8 weeks there were 32 so there has been a big reduction.
5 - Disciplinary / Matters of Dispute
None

6 - Items notified to Secretary prior to meeting
· Brian Mitchell Passing – TC informed MN of Brian’s passing in December 2021.
Brian wasn’t known to me personally but I am informed that he cleaned the tables at Mobberley for over 20 years and his services were recognized by being made a life member of our league.

· Proposal to reduce handicap cap – Morley Green
Previously discussed at length with an idea to vote at the halfway stage until we realised that this this is written into the league rules so can only be changed at the AGM.

Need to vote on whether to put this to a vote at the AGM. Proposed by PH, Seconded by MN
Carried 4 for / 0 against / 2 abstentions.
The feeling of the committee was that the cap is probably about right at the moment and there are definitely differences in ability between the lowest and highest handicappers where even 50 points wouldn’t be enough of a head start.

The players at the top of the averages are generally the lower handicappers and the league table looks to be an accurate reflection of ability as well so the majority of the committee didn’t really see this as being something that we desperately need to do.

That being said, a number of the clubs have voted yes on the basis that they are happy to let the individual members decide on this at the AGM.

· League structure
I would suggest sticking to what was agreed last year i.e. if we can get 14 teams then go to 2 divisions. MN has approached the Vic club again. Paul Hart mentioned potential for re-union club to rejoin and will discuss this with his contacts.
Richard Owen asked if clubs in Lymm, Grapenhall, Bridgewater would be deemed to far. As a general rule of thumb then I personally wouldn’t want to see people travelling more than 30 minutes from one venue to another as the small geographical area and lack of travelling has always been a feature of our league.

The areas mentioned are probably just on the boundary of that limit so have asked Richard to reach out to any contacts he might have at those clubs as we would clearly like to see clubs and teams in the league.

Shaw Heath and Tatton mentioned that it’s a possibility that they might be able to add extra teams next year but far from certain at this stage.
If 1 division next year MN had a suggestion to split the league at halfway – this season this would have meant 2 divisions of 6 for the second half of the season, playing each other 3 times. A total of 26 games rather than 22 and more meaningful games between players of similar standards. This didn’t prove popular with the committee who felt the plan had a number of drawbacks.
· Proposal to change rule 25.2 to remove the penalty for a player having to play twice.

MN propose, Matt Dale seconder
5 for 1 against.
The committee mainly agreed that it is getting harder and harder for some clubs to field 6 players each week and that the suspension of the above rule has been the only reason that some of the teams have survived this year. Without it we would have lost Mobberley B and Wilmslow B. The stats also show that playing twice isn’t proving to be a significant advantage.

Rule currently reads:

Teams of 4 or 5 players will play the remaining (blank – previously forfeited) frames using ‘present’ players but on a 35-0 (in division 1) or 25-0 (in division 2) handicap against them. The player selected to play would be by a random draw of those AVAILABLE to play from the first 4 players on the card. In addition (as teams of 4 or 5 can still play their matches on stated dates) teams will register to a team at the pre-season formation meeting and those players will only be allowed to move from a team at the end of each quarter (i.e. after week 7, 14 and 21). Teams without a full complement of players will be compelled to leave the ‘blank’ at point 5 and / or 6 on the scorecard. 

The proposal will remove reference to the 35-0 / 25-0 penalties if it is passed.
Others:

· Confirm date of AGM – Thursday 7th April at Mere. Richard Owen to confirm the date is available with the Mere club and also advise on catering options.
· Confirm this is the last meeting before the AGM – yes.
7 - Trophies / Competitions Secretary
Report from David – the 6 reds was a big success – a really good day that was enjoyed by all.

David confirmed the next round of the Jay will be 4 down to one on the same night and not 2 separate nights as initially indicated.
David has sent invites out for the Parkers Removals Champions Trophy. The format will be straight knockout over 2 frame aggregate and will be 32 players. He is simply using handicap as a qualifying criteria.
MN and DT will look at doing an inventory on the trophies this week to see what needs to come back.
Overall the comps are running very smoothly. Entries are higher than expected and there haven’t been any no-shows at all.
Certain rules around matches being played after the original date have been relaxed but this isn’t something that will be a permanent fixture moving forward and was more related to covid and the late publishing of the fixtures.

8 – Treasurer
Treasurers report received by MN.
The increase of the subs to £1.50 and the charging of a fee to enter comps means that we should just about be ok to cover expenses this year and move into next season with a positive balance.
9 - Any other business

Paul Hart requested that the date of the next meeting/AGM be clearly posted on the websites so that it is easy for all to find.
10 Date of next meetings
AGM Thursday 7th April – 7.30 at Mere
====================================================================================

Management Meeting rota: 

· Wilmslow Cons, Mere, Morley Green, Shaw Heath, Mobberley
AGM rota: 

· Mere (70th Anniversary), Mobberley, Wilmslow Cons, Shaw Heath
League Formation Meetings

· Will all be held at Mobberley (league HQ) in August each pre-season.
Life Members

· Currently playing in the league: Rob Clarke / Francis Evans / Arthur Hasford / Any Long / David Nuttall / David Rainford / Philip Simpson / Bruce Tulley / Ed Wakefield 
· Not currently playing in the league: Tony Crompton / Ray Dale / Barry Lineham / Geoff Owen / Mervyn Pike / David Potter / David Sykes / Ronnie Tagg / John Thompson / Peter Watson

